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Resolution
 THAT the City of Greater Sudbury prohibits parking on the west
side of Moonrock Avenue between the north and south leg of
Gemini Crescent; 

AND THAT a by-law be prepared to amend Traffic and Parking
Bylaw 2010-1 in the City of Greater Sudbury to implement the
recommended changes, all in accordance with the report dated
May 25, 2016 from General Manager of Infrastructure Services. 

Background
Roads and Transportation Services staff received a request from
an area resident to review on-street parking along the west side
of Moonrock Avenue between the north and south leg of Gemini
Crescent.

This section of Moonrock Avenue is located one block south of
Telstar Avenue within Ward 1 (See Exhibit A).  It is a collector
roadway, constructed to an urban standard with an asphalt
surface width of approximately 10 metres and a sidewalk on the
west side of the roadway.  The speed limit is 50 km/h and
parking is currently allowed on both sides of the road.  The primary function of a public road is for the safe
and efficient movement of traffic.  On-street parking is usually permitted when this criteria is met.
 
There is a horizontal and vertical curve between the north and south leg of Gemini Crescent.  It has been
brought to our attention that vehicles are often parked at the crest of the hill and along the curve which has
restricted visibility and created safety problems.  A site visit confirmed the presence of parked vehicles in
this area.  To improve safety in this area, staff is recommending that parking be prohibited on the west side
of Moonrock Avenue from the south leg of Gemini Crescent to the north leg of Gemini Crescent.  Councillor
Signoretti has indicated his support of this recommendation.

Signed By

Report Prepared By
Joe Rocca
Traffic and Asset Management
Supervisor 
Digitally Signed May 26, 16 

Division Review
David Shelsted
Director of Roads & Transportation
Services 
Digitally Signed May 26, 16 

Recommended by the Department
Tony Cecutti
General Manager of Infrastructure
Services 
Digitally Signed Jun 6, 16 

Recommended by the C.A.O.
Ed Archer
Chief Administrative Officer 
Digitally Signed Jun 7, 16 



EXHIBIT A¯

May 2, 2016

Subject Area
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